
 

 
 
 
 

 
South West LHIN Board of Director Meeting Highlights  

November 17, 2015 
 

The South West LHIN Board of Directors held its monthly meeting on Tuesday November 17, 2015 
at the West Huron Care Centre/Blue Water Rest Home, Zurich. There were 7 members of the public, 
which included health service providers, in attendance for parts of the meeting. 
 
Meeting Highlights: 

 Angie Dunn, CEO for West Huron Care Centre (Blue Water Rest Home) presented to the board 
on the partnerships they have with the community to offer a local service hub with a range of 
programs and levels of care. Kathy Scanlon, Executive Director and Jennifer Croft, Manager of 
Community Programs with ONE CARE also presented to the board on their model for seamless, 
integrated community support. 

 Judith Fisher, Executive Director at Cheshire, presented an overview of supportive housing and 
assisted living in the South West LHIN.  

 The board moved not to object to the integration on the proposed palliative care integration 
between London Health Sciences Centre and St. Joseph’s Health Care, London. The board also 
endorsed Part A of the St. Joseph’s Health Care, London Palliative Care Unit Expansion Pre-
Capital submission to the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care. 

 The board moved not to object to the integration between South Bruce Grey Health Centre, Grey 
Bruce Health Services, Hanover & District Hospital and the South West Community Care Access 
Centre for a regional model for restorative care services in Grey and Bruce counties. 

 The board was updated on hospice palliative care planning in the South West LHIN.  
 

Full Board of Director agenda packages are posted on the South West LHIN website at  
http://www.southwestlhin.on.ca/boardandgovernance/BoardMeetings.aspx 

 
 

Next Board of Directors Meeting: 
December 15, 2015, South West LHIN, 201 Queens Ave, Suite 700, London 

 
 
 
South West LHIN, Executive Office Coordinator:    Stacey.Griffin@lhins.on.ca 
South West LHIN, Executive Office Assistant:  Marilyn.Robbins@lhins.on.ca 


